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Tēnā koutou whānau o te kura o Te Wai Hirere 

Tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou, tēnā koutou katoa.  

Ko Tangi Te Keo te maunga  

(Mt Victoria is our mountain) 

Ko Te Whanganui a Tara te moana  

(The Harbour is our sea) 

Ko Te Wai Hirere te Marae  

Ko Te Wai Hirere te kura 

(Te Wai Hirere is our place to connect, our school) 

 

Goal Setting Learning Conferences  

 
It has been lovely to meet with you and your children as they share their 
goals for their learning this year. One of our school goals is to enable 
ākonga (learners), whānau (families), kaiako (teachers) and the wider 
community to participate in collaborative partnerships for learning. 
These learning conferences are one part of these collaborative 
partnerships for learning- an opportunity for us to talk together about 
how we can support your child in their learning, and share our hopes for 
them for the year.  
 

Our School Values  
 
As a school we are working our way through our school values, and talking about what they 
look like in action:  
We believe in ourselves,  
We strive in our learning,  
We are kind and respectful,  
and we are curious and creative.  
 
This week we are moving our focus into our Strive in our Learning value; and exploring what a growth mindset is, 
what it looks like when we try in our learning, and what we do when we find something tricky.  
This ties in beautifully with the children’s goal setting meetings with you this week- where they can share their 
goals, but also think about what helps them in their learning. Their goals are hopefully a bit of a “manageable 
stretch”. We will be having conversations with your children about how it can feel to make mistakes, and to not get 
something straight away, and also acknowledge when their persistence has helped them to learn and improve.  



You can help at home by acknowledging when your child has had another go at something, or where they have had an 
open mind to try something new.  
 

Assembly  
 
This Week Lower Deck will be hosting, and Lower Deck, Lower Bridge, 
and The Long Boat will be sharing their learning. After Assembly this 
week (12th March) you are invited to stay around after the assembly 
and have some morning tea with our Friends of Roseneath.  
We especially welcome newer parents to the school- it’s a nice chance 
to get to know some other Roseneath parents!  

 
Next Week (19th March) we won’t have assembly as we will be 
preparing ourselves for the Mihi Whakatau in the afternoon. 
The following week (26th March) we have  Upper Deck hosting, and 
Upper Deck, Upper Bridge and Aft sharing their learning 
 

Movin' March

 
We’re loving all the stamping of passports!  It has been amazing to see how many students are walking, wheeling, or running laps 
around the school when they get here.  Remember if you walk or wheel we’ll tick off your trip at the office and all entries we send to the 
Greater Wellington Regional Council will go in the draw to win one of 12 x $400 MYRIDE vouchers.  Look out for our spot prizes at 
assembly this week! 

Whānau Photo Competition  
 
If you're interested in getting involved at home you can take part in the Whānau Photo Competition. Post a pic and comment on the 
weekly theme and check out what whānau said last week on What wonders or adventures your whanau experienced on the way to 
school. Week 3’s theme will be posted Monday morning.  Entries go in to WIN a family pass to Staglands Wildlife Reserve, Zealandia 
or a Micro Scooter.  Fifteen prizes to be won, announced by 9th April.  Go to the Movin’March Facebook page for more details.  

 

Mihi Whakatau, Friday 19th March at 2pm in 
our school hall 
 
We have sent home an invite to our new students and their 
whānau/families to join us at our Mihi Whakatau on Friday 19th 
March at 2pm in our school hall. Please contact us if you would like 
a replacement copy (or if the original didn’t quite make it home!) 
 
If we are at Alert Level 2, the mihi whakatau will be held with 
students and staff only. If we are at Alert Level 3 we will postpone 
it.  
 
A mihi whakatau is a welcome ceremony, similar to a pōwhiri but 
less formal. New people/ ‘Manuhiri’ will gather outside the hall, and 
some of our senior leaders will escort you into the school as we 
welcome you in. We will show you where to sit. There will be some 
short speeches from staff and students, and a ceremony where 
students will be invited one by one into their Rōpū House group. 
Our Manuhiri (new people) will be invited to sing Te Aroha in reply 
to the speeches. Children have been practising this at school, and 
you can also follow this link to find a version on Youtube:  https://
youtu.be/uefJdSCkzPo  

Te aroha 
Te whakapono 

Me te rangimarie. 
Tätou, tätou e. 

  
Love, 
Hope, 

For us all. 
 

Following the mihi whakatau you are invited to stay and chat 
together as we take our school students back to class for the end 
of the day. 

Your School Board Needs YOU 

We are seeking two parent representatives who would be 
willing to be co-opted to the School Board to strengthen the 
representation of Māori and Pasifika families and parents/
caregivers of children in the junior school (Years 0 – 6). The 
Board comes up for re-election in the middle of next year. 
These roles are a key part of the Boards succession planning 
to ensure that our School continues to benefit from a high-
performing Board.The four primary objectives are at the heart 
of our Board's work are to ensure: 

• every student at the school can reach their highest 
possible standard in educational achievement 

• the school is a physically and emotionally safe place for all 
students and staff  

• is inclusive of, and caters for, students with differing needs  

• gives effect to Te Tiriti o Waitangi 

 
It doesn’t matter what you do – it matters that you care about 
education in your community and you want to make a 
difference. 

Further information on being a Board member, the difference 
you can make to our childrens’ future can be found on the New 
Zealand School Trustees’ Association (NZSTA) website: 
www.nzsta.org.nz/advice-and-support/information-for-parents/. 

Interested? 

For further information or to express an interest in becoming a 
Board member please contact the Board on 
BOT@roseneath.school.nz or talk to any one of us before the 
end of March.  

https://www.myride.co.nz/
http://www.movinmarch.com/photocomp
https://www.staglands.co.nz/
https://www.wellingtonnz.com/experience/see-and-do/zealandia/
https://www.microscooters.co.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/movinmarch/
https://youtu.be/uefJdSCkzPo
https://youtu.be/uefJdSCkzPo
http://www.nzsta.org.nz/advice-and-support/information-for-parents/
http://www.nzsta.org.nz/advice-and-support/information-for-parents/


Roseneath School T-Shirts and Hats  
 
We have Roseneath School T-Shirts available to purchase for 
$28- and currently have all sizes in stock! You can pay for 
these on Kindo, or through Joanne in the office. Our school 
sports teams (like Floorball) need to wear a school t-shirt each 
week to their games. We have some spares to borrow if you 
don’t want to purchase one.  
 
We also have Roseneath sun hats for sale at $20 each. Full 
brimmed sunhats are compulsory in Terms 1 and 4 at 
Roseneath School. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ngā manaakitanga |Take care of yourselves and 

each other  

Adelle Broadmore and the Roseneath School team  

 

Central Zone Cricket, Thursday 25th March 
There will be one Year 7 & 8 cricket team, plus a few 
teams from Year 5 & 6 going to the central zone.  A notice 
will be sent home soon. 

   
Donation Requests 
Our donation requests are in the process of coming home, 
and you can also see the amounts on your Kindo account. 
At Te Wai Hirere|Roseneath School, we enjoy an actively 
involved school community and depend heavily on the 
families and whānau who contribute to the school in many 
different ways.  We are sending home a letter with this 
newsletter that explains the donation in more detail. You 
can claim a tax credit for school donations- find out more 
at https://www.ird.govt.nz/income-tax/income-tax-for-
individuals/individual-tax-credits/tax-credits-for-donations 

 

The Great Roseneath Egg Hunt and Kids 
Movie Night, Thursday 25th March, 5:30pm 
Our Fundraising group are organising a fun evening on 
25th March from 5:30pm, with an egg hunt followed by a 
kids movie. We’ll have more information for you soon.  

 

Anzac Day at Roseneath 
Each year we have a commemoration service at the 
Roseneath Anzac Memorial (at the top of our driveway). 
The New Zealand Defence Force have updated their 
information and it is confirmed for Sunday the 25th April 
(rather than the observed day of Monday which was 
published in last week’s newsletter!) 
 
We often have Roseneath School students taking part in 
this service, reading a poem, the names of our Roseneath 
soldiers, laying name tags and a wreath on behalf of the 
school. This year Anzac Day falls on the middle weekend 
of the school holidays, so we might not have as many 
families able to join us. 
 
Is your child interested in taking part and will you be here 
during Anzac weekend? Please email Adelle on 
principal@roseneath.school.nz so I can let the organisers 
know. Thank you to those that have already responded!  

 
PMP at Roseneath School 
 
Each week our junior students take part in PMP 
(Perceptual Motor Programme) session. This helps build 
their physical movement skills and coordination.  We love 
PMP! It is lots of fun! 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Ngā manaakitanga |Take care of yourselves and 

each other  

Adelle Broadmore and the Roseneath School team  

newsletters. Our school calendar can synch to 
your own calendar, or you can view the school 

If you are a current user of Skoolloop, you can 

Wellington Football are running a Second Hand 
Floorball Gear sale again this term.The event will run for 
3 weeks on three nights per week between 4-7pm. 

Dates are: 
Tuesday 9th March 
Thursday 11th March 
Sunday 14th March 
Tuesday 16th March 
Thursday 18th March 
Sunday 21st March 
(no sales Tue 23rd/Thu 25th as there's no junior 
leagues as the ASB is booked out for a week long 
event) 
Sunday 28th March 
Tuesday 30th March 
Thursday 1st April 

The sale is the perfect chance to sell your outgrown 
sticks/goalie gear. 

Sophie:  admin@wellingtonfloorball.org.nz  

Weetbix Tryathlon Parking Available; - 

 t Catherineôs College, Kilbirnie, is offering 
parking for the Weetbix Tryathlon on Sun-
day 21st March.  

 St Catherineôs College is a short walk to 
Kilbirnie park, parking will be available from 
7am and will cost $10 per car.  

https://www.ird.govt.nz/income-tax/income-tax-for-individuals/individual-tax-credits/tax-credits-for-donations
https://www.ird.govt.nz/income-tax/income-tax-for-individuals/individual-tax-credits/tax-credits-for-donations
mailto:principal@roseneath.school.nz
mailto:admin@wellingtonfloorball.org.nz

